
Annely, Alfi and Lesa’s second-oldest daughter, 
has indefinitely halted her third year of secondary 
education. Annely is an exceptional student, leading 
2nd in her class since her nursery school years. She 
loves to read and loves animals. However, this school 
year, there are new mandated COVID requirements 
for school attendance. As a result, Annely has opted 
not to return to school. She believes her body is a 
temple of God. Thus, even though her heart desires to 
go to school and learn, she decided to halt attendance 
until restrictions are relaxed.  Please join us as we lift 
up Annely in prayer for courageous faith. This reminds 
me of the story of Daniel and his three friends who 
refused to partake of the king’s wine and food found 
in Daniel 1:3-20. 

Subsequently, thank you to all our donors who have 
provided books at various times and reading levels. 
Annely is using her time wisely by reading, reading, and 
more reading!

On September 24th, a landmark in Mabaruma, the 
secondary school was destroyed. Around ten o’clock 
at night, the historic school building caught fire and 
burned to the ground. Most of its current and previous 
students, including Annely, mourned this tremendous 
loss to the community. Unfortunately, memories are all 
that remain. 

As a result of this tragedy, students will resume 
classes online until a new facility is built. This unusual 
event means that Annely can now continue her formal 
education online and graduate with her class when the 
time comes. What an unexpected blessing that resulted 
from her courageous faith.  Indeed, we serve a wondrous 
God! 

Annely has a slight obstacle. The government will 
provide internet service but she needs a computer to 
participate in her online classes. We are prayerfully 
asking for any support towards our goal of raising 
$750 for Annely to purchase a computer. Your prayers 
and financial support will enable Annely to finish her 
secondary school education and to find a good job that 
will help her family.
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Guyana Mission Project Update

A Blessing in the  
midst of tragedy



Worship services in Mabaruma and surrounding 
communities are closed once again due to one of the 
members in the Wauna Church testing positive for 
Covid 19. Unable to fellowship and learn from each 
other every Sabbath, many are discouraged. This may 
be what is behind increased requests for Bibles, and our 

supply has been exhausted. 
May each recipient of the 
Bible sharing get a closer 
relationship with our Lord, 
be encouraged of Jesus’ 
soon return, and have the 

hope of wonderful Sabbath Services for all eternity. A 
special thank you to our supporters who donated two 
boxes of English Bibles.

 Thank you for your continued partnership and love. 

God bless each one of you! Bruce & Monique Wilkerson
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Church Closed Again...

Project Needs: 
Project manager and committed 
pilots willing to answer the Call to 
serve with AWA in these uncertain 
times.

Prayer request: 
Travel restrictions to ease up so we can 
send our AWA missionaries back to 
Guyana.

Scripture Theme for 2021

“Repent ye therefore, 
and be converted,  

that your sins may be 
blotted out, when the 

times of refreshing shall 
come from the  

presence of the Lord.”
—Acts 3:19

Bruce and Monique Wilkerson are project  
managers for Guyana and the Philippines.  

They are currently stationed at  
AWA Midwest in Belleville, Illinois.


